MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON     FRIDAY 10th JANUARY 2020 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (chairman), Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. D. Smith,  Cllr. L. Charles, Cllr. D. May               Cllr. A. Sedgwick and Cllr. G. Plowman
In attendance:  R. Parker (Clerk),  Cllr. A. Churchill and Cllr. L Chilton and 2 parishioners
Public Participation
A parishioner representing the Horticultural Society asked if the Parish Council could help with the cost of replacing some of the planters within the village most of which are in poor condition.   He was advised that it was included later in the agenda and we would advise him within the next few days. Cllr. L. Chilton offered to contribute £300.  
Whilst some of the drains in the village have been cleaned it was reported that some of the drains in Blacksmiths Lane still require attention.    The potholes in the road at the junction of Trent Lane and Blacksmiths Lane had been reported before but still remain in very poor condition.  Cllr. L. Chilton offered to make enquiries.  
Cllr. A. Churchill reminded the meeting that the Repton Area Forum would be held on  Tuesday 11th February at Findon Village Hall.   He gave out useful leaflets detailing how to report various crimes.
There will be a flood liaison meeting on February 6th at 1.30pm at the civic offices in Swadlincote which should be well attended.
Cllr. K. Haines confirmed that she had ordered the playmobile items for children during next summer.   She had also been in touch with the “Transforming Trent Valley” lady who was willing to address a meeting about what can be done in this area.   The Clerk was asked to contact Repton Parish Council with a view to arranging a meeting attended by both our councils.
Cllr. K. Haines reminded that their next surgery will be on 20th January 2020 in Repton Village Hall – 6.00/700 pm in the cafe
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION
1/1/20
Apologies for absence

None   
2/1/20
Variation in order of business

No change deemed necessary
3/1/20
Declarations of members interest

None declared
4/1/20
Planning applications and decisions

There were no new applications or decisions

Agricultural building – The end - decision pending
5/1/20
To consider the non-exempt minutes in December 2019

All of the items concerned were considered.   It was pointed out by Cllr. G. Plowman that item10/11/19 should read Newton Park residents and not Newton Park Hotel  Acceptance proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith - unanimous
6/1/20
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded.

None
7/1/20
Outstanding matters

Cllr. D. Smith asked if anything had happened regarding the grass verge that had been taken up and slabbed.    The chairman explained that we have been advised by Derbyshire CC that they had written to the house involved instructing them to reinstate.   As nothing has been done the Clerk was asked to write again to Derbyshire County Council to advise lack of attention   Cllr. L. Chilton suggested we contact the Highways Hub quoting reference 8242829

The Clerk advised he had written to the school advising of inconsiderate parking   possibly by persons on the school run.   The school offered to include our concerns in their next newsletter.
8/1/20
To receive the Clerks report

The clerk advised he had received a cheque amounting to £73.17 from Western Power Distribution.

As the proposed barrier on Trent Lane had been delayed the Clerk had asked Bayleys of Rosliston for a refund to which they agreed.  
9/1/20
To receive the Chairman’s report.

Cllr. Hill announced that he had been advised that the Village News was to replace the Parish Magazine and there were ideas of changing the format.
10/1/20
To receive reports from Parish Councillors.

Cllr. L Charles had checked one of the local footpaths – no problems

Cllr. A. Sedgwick had attended the Village Hall meeting.  New seating is to be ordered and the existing chairs will be put up for sale.  Cllr. L. Chilton expressed an interest and asked for details of numbers and cost. – Cllr. F. Hill offered to advise the Village hall Chairman.    The next years insurance has been agreed and will include the rifle range that will allow the Christmas Shoot to take place
11/1/20
Bretby Lane/Newton Lane

The road closure following the flood damage has been extended to 17th January due to the amount of work required.  Cllr. F. Hill advised that up to now drain gullies had been cleared and large pot holes had been filled
12/1/20
Trim trail equipment

No progress
13/1/20
Planters

Cllr. F. Hill had checked the existing planters throughout the village and confirmed they were in poor condition.  Whilst the councillors would prefer to buy better     quality planters that would not rot but these would be very expensive.  It was         proposed by Cllr. G. Plowman that in view of the kind offer to donate £300 from Cllr. Chilton then the Parish Council should offer a similar amount.   Seconded by Cllr. D. May – unanimous.  The Chairman offered to advise the Chairman of the Village Hall.  As it is important that the Parish Council pay the suppliers direct to enable the VAT to be reclaimed we will require a VAT invoice for approx. £600
14/1/20
Precept

Cllr. F. Hill had prepared a detailed assessment of our needs for the coming financial year.    He pointed out that we had not received a substantial increase in many years and that the number of houses within the Parish had increased dramatically.    A great deal of discussion occurred and it was realised that we should have enough funds to carry out essential acts that were for the benefit of the village and for any increased costs if there was a change of Clerk.   It was proposed by Cllr. L. Charlton and seconded by Cllr. D. May that we apply for an increase of £1000 – Unanimous  
15/1/20
Grit bins

The Clerk confirmed that he had checked the four roadsalt/grit bins in the village.  The only one requiring a top up is sited on Newton Lane and is now full.  If the weather turns to ice or snow they will be checked again.
16/1/20
Bonfire

The continued bad weather has made clearing the rubbish very difficult.   A number of skips has b312en suggested but this in itself causes problems. Several weeks of drying weather is required.   
17/12/19      Finance
          The Chairman detailed the amount held at the bank as £2752.72 of which £2000 is ring fenced plus £6000  deposit
          Cheques requiring approval and signing
          R. Parker -                 

£19.50       allowable expenses
          R. Parker -


£14.85        rock salt
          Newton Solney Village Hall
£90
         room hire
          Newton Solney Village Hall           £231.95     newsletter

 
            
          Payment proposed by Cllr. D. May, seconded by Cllr. D. Smith – Unanimous
Date and Time of next meeting – Friday 14th February 2020 at 7.45pm                        
-
